STATE OF MISSOURI

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

At a session of the Public Service Commission held at its office in Jefferson City on the 14th day of October, 2004.

In the Matter of an Incident at 3441 Chestnut Street
)
Case No. GS-2003-0468

in Kansas City, Missouri.




)

ORDER CLOSING CASE

Syllabus:  This order closes the case because no additional investigation is necessary.

On May 15, 2003, the Commission opened this case for the purpose of investigating a natural gas explosion that occurred at a residence located at 3441 Chestnut Street in Kansas City, Missouri.  The Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission filed a Gas Incident Report on September 12, 2003, and separately initiated a Complaint
 against Missouri Gas Energy related to the incident.  Additionally, Staff recommended that the case remain open for additional investigation and recommendations regarding MGE procedures.  MGE responded to Staff’s report indicating steps it was taking to enhance training and procedures for its personnel.  

The Commission directed its Staff to file an additional investigation report, which was filed on June 2, 2004.  In its second report, Staff made four recommendations for improvement to MGE’s procedures and reporting requirements regarding cast iron mains.  Those recommendations include:

a. That MGE develop a new form to document the evaluation of an excavation near a cast iron main to be used in addition to the record of daily excava​tion inspections.

b. That MGE update its operations and maintenance standards related to cast iron mains to incorporate the provisions of Case No. GO‑2002‑50, the new form, and other appropriate revisions.

c. That MGE provide training for its personnel regarding the new form and standards. 

d. That MGE provide Staff annually, in conjunction with reports submitted in Case No. GO‑2002‑50, with a report listing by date the excavations evaluated under Commission Rule 4 CSR 240‑40.030(13)(Z), the excava​tions requiring replacement or protection, and the date that replacement or protection was completed.

On August 2, 2004, MGE responded to Staff’s recommendations indicating that it had complied, or was in the process of complying with Staff’s recommendations.  On September 2, 2004, Staff filed a reply recommending that no further investigation is necessary and this case may now be closed.

The Commission has reviewed the Staff’s reports and recommendations and MGE’s response, and determines that no further investigation is required.  The Commission will direct MGE to comply with Staff’s recommendations.  The Commission finds that this case may now be closed.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

1. That MGE shall comply with the four recommendations of Staff set out above, including the submission of an annual report to Staff in conjunction with the annual report submitted in Case No. GO‑2002‑50.

2. That this order shall become effective on October 24, 2004.

3. That this case may be closed on October 25, 2004.

BY THE COMMISSION

Dale Hardy Roberts

Secretary/Chief Regulatory Law Judge

( S E A L )

Murray, Clayton, Davis, and 

Appling, CC., concur.

Gaw, Ch., absent.

Dippell, Senior Regulatory Law Judge

� Case No. GC-2004-0132.
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